
 

October 10, 2021 

 

Dear BC Community- 
 

On Friday, during Lancer Link, students watched our Suicide Prevention Video and took an exit ticket survey.   

1,013 took the survey and the following are some of the results.   

 

By the end of the day on Friday, our student services team connected with each student  that expressed a 

concern about the their well being or a classmate.  We are here to support all students and their families.  

Please let us know if you have any questions or are in need of support. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=i2yUOCI12No&t=5s
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pDEncdPgnf1bzV-vbM-R_nJedeaWQAYK/view?usp=sharing


 

 

Our number goal is  for all students to have a sense of belonging while at BC and the two questions above get 

to the heart of it. As a staff, we will be reaching out to students that don’t have a sense of belonging or don’t 

have a staff member that they could talk to if they had a concern, to support and engage them in the BC 

Experience.  We want all students to be cared for and to feel like BC is their home.   

 

The BCHS School Profile has been updated. Click here for it.  A school profile informs parents, community 

members, and institutions of higher education of pertinent school and district data. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional questions or concerns. My email is 

gruetzmb@elmbrookschools.org or call/text me at 262-794-6070.   

 

Thanks and take care-  

 

Brett J. Gruetzmacher-Proud Principal 

 

 

 

 

https://www.elmbrookschools.org/brookfield-central-high-school/about/high-school-profile
mailto:gruetzmb@elmbrookschools.org


 

 

 



 

October 11​ ​ Professional Development Day 

●​ Powder Puff Football Game-1pm Harrison-Thomas Stadium 

●​ Winter Sports Information Meeting 7:00pm -BC Cafe 
 

October 12​ ​ ​ Lancer Block​ ​ ​ A Day-Tuesday 

●​ HOCO Kick-Off Assembly-Lancer Block-Main Gym 

●​ BC PTO Meeting 9:30am-10:30am BC Black Box 

●​ **Last Day** Homecoming Dance Tickets on sale during Lunch $20 (Cash or 

Check).  Includes a t-shirt.  Sizes are limited.  First come, first serve. 

●​ BC Applause Night at Chipotle! 4pm-8pm Click here for the Info! 

 

October 13​ ​ ​ Lancer Block​ ​ ​ B Day-Wednesday 

●​ PSAT Main Gym 7:30am-12:30pm (Approximately 275 Students) 

 

October 14​ ​ ​ Lancer  Block​ ​ ​ A Day-Thursday 

 

October 15​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ B Day-Friday 

1
st

 Block      ​  7:55am-9:15am 

2
nd

 Block     ​  9:21am-10:41am  

3
rd

 Block ​ ​  (A Lunch 10:47am-11:17am) Class 11:21am-12:43am 

 Class 10:47am-11:27am (B Lunch 11:30am-12:00pm) Class 12:04pm-12:43 

  Class 10:47am-12:08pm (C Lunch 12:13pm-12:43pm) 

Band and Lancerettes Dismissed at 1:30pm 

4
th

 Block      ​ 12:49pm-2:00pm 

 

 

BC Band's 26th Annual Chili Feed 5pm in the BC Cafeteria.  

Tickets: https://e.givesmart.com/events/nMV/  

https://greatermetroconference.org/public/genie/96/school/1/
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/brookfield-central-high-school/news-details/~board/bchs-announcements/post/winter-sports-meeting-on-oct11
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/brookfield-central-high-school/news-details/~board/bchs-announcements/post/eat-at-chipotle-tuesday-october-12-and-support-applause
https://e.givesmart.com/events/nMV/


BC Information 

 

●​ Attendance Procedures 

In addition to calling the BC attendance phone line (262-785-3994), families can also send an email 

to BCHSattendance@elmbrookschools.org to report an absence to school. When reporting an 

absence, please provide the student's name and reason for the absence. If they are missing school due 

to illness, it will be important to let us know ALL of your child's symptoms and any physician 

confirmed diagnosis such as COVID-19. It will also be important to know if your child is staying home 

because they have been exposed to someone who has tested positive for COVID-19.   

Being present and engaged in school are the first two keys for academic success. We will continue to 

monitor attendance and provide proactive communication regarding the attendance of all students. 

Additionally, we encourage students and parents to regularly monitor attendance records by logging 

into Infinite Campus for review. 

 

●​  AP Exam Registration for Fall 

The 2022 AP Exam Dates have been set by the College Board and AP Courses currently underway in 

Term 1 will have ordering and payment from October 4 - November 5, 2021.  AP Exam sign up and fee 

collection times have moved to the fall as of two years ago.  Click here for the important information.  

 

●​ Chromebook 

If you are in need of a chromebook, go to the BC Library during 1st Block on September 1, 2021. If you 

are having trouble with your Chromebook, please check out this site for guidance and if the issue 

persists, bring it to the BC Library. 

 

●​ College Representatives Visits  

BC Student Services continues to offer opportunities for students to connect with representatives 

from colleges and universities from across the country. Click here for the schedule! 

 

●​ Connect with a Teacher 

If parents/guardians need to connect with a teacher, please consider emailing rather than calling. If a 

phone call is absolutely necessary, please email the teacher to request a phone call.  

 

●​ Post Secondary Information 

A big thanks to the BC and BE Student Services Teams for  organizing  the Elmbrook Post Secondary 

Experience Information.  It is virtual and the information and the presentations can be found by clicking here.  

Please reach out to our student services team if you have any questions.  

 

●​ School Meals  

We have an outstanding food service team at BC- quality food, service and a great variety. SDE will 

continue to provide a free school lunch to all students. Click here for the information about creating a 

lunch account.  Student can access their lunch accounts with their student ID or by entering their 

student student ID # into a keypad. 

 

●​ Senior Portraits   

Click here for the information regarding senior portraits.  Senior Portraits are due by October 

18, 2021.  

 

mailto:BCHSattendance@elmbrookschools.org
https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/exam-administration-ordering-scores/exam-dates
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1N1IJymmuQwg0Yp6XdF9MxqsfmfjIzNbeke3Eav7bQt8/edit
https://sites.google.com/elmbrookschools.org/studentdevicetroubleshooting/home?scrlybrkr
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/brookfield-central-high-school/student-info/student-services/college-and-career/college-rep-visits
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/14ckGbHfiiBog2h_2hz5kUrLXD8vtmg4McGPnIrVc7Rc/edit#slide=id.g97b52babfd_2_0
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/departments/food-service
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1NSEFro4S02xgPuzIan_9RaffRGwaFiVQKY1GCih4Z2s/edit#


●​ Student/Parent Information Nights 

The BC Administrative Team and the BC Student Services Team hosted Student & Parent Info nights 

for all grade levels. The following are the presentations and recordings from the nights. 

○​ 9th Grade ​ ​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

○​ 10th Grade ​​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

○​ 11th Grade ​​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

○​ 12th Grade ​​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

 

●​ Week at a Glance 

Each week teachers will email a snapshot of the week to you and your child. This will include items 

such as learning targets, quizzes/tests/major due dates for the week. 

 

●​ Xello  

You have recently received information on parent access to Xello. This engaging online program helps 

students build the skills, knowledge, and plans to be future-ready. Xello supports student academic 

and career planning.  

 

Parents who would like a new link to access Xello can include their information on this form. We will 

sending out the parent links in the near future.  Observing your student's work in Xello will create 

great conversation starters between you and your child! HERE is a parent guide for Xello. 

 

 

 

 
 

Join us for the BC Band's 26th Annual Chili Feed on 
Friday, October 15th at 5pm in the BC Cafeteria, 
right before the Homecoming football game. This 
"All-You-Care-To-Eat" event is open to the public and 
includes a performance by the BC Marching Band at 
5:40 PM. Cost is just $10 ($30 for a family of 3-5) to 
fill your tummy & warm up for the game!  
 

Tickets: https://e.givesmart.com/events/nMV/  
 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1PgIvg47gij37YlVWyuu5A_f0VENsuTKpZPmnyrJl9oI/edit#slide=id.ged7053ec22_0_0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CTWcdykc7-I
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/19sKkqnAXTc-fqdwr1qBV2C6oqPBfjHKAKiZB-x-_uGE/edit
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gGu4fxEBFkg
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1qtRHVm7hfBXhpeRWkJA90mKBkHp63Myc6JGETRTbr64/edit#slide=id.ged361392a7_0_0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wHSxA6RZAKo
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1CfKfyi4vn_9hHO_Lhz0RDZvm-WAvs30IbRAEMVLx5Co/edit#slide=id.ged361392a7_0_0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gOnUWvJUxec
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNkUFTROptngP_08i5A7JslR_zYHOyctW7vRmkYUahwRaDYA/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lAwldziTrFKsZlzFtMjE4UORRiysuNYx/view?usp=sharing
https://e.givesmart.com/events/nMV/


 


